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Concise Explanatory Statement 
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STATE OF WASHINGTON 
 

DEPARTMENT OF LICENSING 
 

PO Box 9020, Olympia, Washington 98507-9020 

 
 

Washington Administrative Code 

Notice of Permanent Rules for 
Washington State Board for Architects 

 
 
Adoption of: Chapter 308-12 WAC Architects. Repealed: WAC 308-12 -280 How does the board 

verify I have completed my professional development? & 308-12-355 Conduct of brief 
adjudicative proceedings.    

 
Effective date: These rule changes will become effective 31 days after filing or on  

January 15, 2021. 
 

What are the agency’s reasons for adopting this rule? 
The amendments will streamline the application process for licensees and applicants; and fulfill system 

requirements necessary to apply online. To align the signature requirements, including electronic, with the 

other design programs regulated by the Regulatory Boards section.  

 
 
Summary of all public comments received on this rule proposal and the agency’s response to those 
comments: 
No comments were received. 
 
Changes made to the proposed WAC as a result of public comment: 
No comments were received therefore no changes were made. 
 
 


